MCC IN THE HOUSE

The Manotick Curling Center Newsletter



AUGUST 2019









The new curling season starts on Wednesday, October 2

Meet the 2019-2020 Board of Directors



President Jaynie Coulterman



Vice President Bill Davis



Finance Marcus van der Pas



Secretary Gail Cornfield



Facilities Bob Van Tongerloo



Special Events Kent Yuyitung



Communications Rosemary Gibb



Bar Operations Sonny Lapointe



Registration Ken Sokoll



Curling Operations Tersh Doe

AMessagę from our New President

Welcome back to our returning members and welcome to members new to MCC. While it's always sad to see summer passing by so quickly, the good part is curling starts again soon! This year in addition to our regular daytime, weeknight and weekend leagues, we will be introducing an Olympic Doubles League, a format which is increasing in popularity in the world of curling.

I would like to specially thank our outgoing board members for all the work they have done over their terms. It is due to the dedication and commitment of many members volunteering their time and effort that we all enjoy a financially stable and successful curling club.

I hope that most of you have found our new on-line registration system to be convenient and easy to use. The new board has been busy over the summer working on plans to position MCC for continued future success, including implementation of a new accounting system and laying the groundwork for future infrastructure upgrades. Please feel free to contact me with any comments and suggestions. I look forward to seeing you in October.

Jaynie Coulterman President

Registration for 2019/2020

We wish to remind everyone that all returning adult team members in fixed leagues should have registered and paid their deposit by June 30 to guarantee their spot. We have many individuals that have not done so. If you are one of the individuals who have not made the minimum \$200 down payment we need to remind you that your spot is only guaranteed once you make this payment. As of July 1st, remaining spots will be filled on a first-come, first-serve basis.

As well, all returning youth members should be registered and fees fully paid as of June 30.

Also, please note that all outstanding fees must be paid in full by September 1 or a \$25 late payment fee will be added to the cost of membership for the 2019 season. Those members who have not paid all outstanding fees by the start of the curling season will not be permitted on the ice until such time as all fees have been received and processed.

Finally, we would like to suggest that each skip contact their team members to ensure they have registered and paid their dues.

Enjoy the rest of your summer.

Ken Sokoll Membership

New League Conveners

We have 4 new league conveners coming on board this fall:

- Blair Cribb will be taking over the Saturday Night Show and Play league from Ken Sokoll. This is a league that is coming back into its own with registration numbers rising.
- Petr Komarek has inherited the Sunday Night Colts league from Brad O'Reilly. This is our league exclusively for new curlers (Colts) where they can develop a comfort level with curling as they ease into the greater curling community.
- Troy Manary will be running the Monday Night Men's league, taking over from John Falkingham. The Monday Night league is one of the two original leagues that are still running, the other being the Tuesday Night Women's league.
- Kent Yuyitung will be the convener for a brand new league this year, the Olympic Doubles league that will run Wednesday afternoons.

A special thanks is extended to our three retiring conveners, Ken Sokoll, Brad O'Reilly and John Falkingham who have all done a tremendous job and have even found excellent replacements for themselves.

Tersh Doe, Curling Operations

WANTED - Curling Equipment Manager (CEM)

A volunteer is required to assume the position of Curling Equipment Manager (CEM) for the Manotick Curling Club. The volunteer will be responsible for the ordering of curling equipment, maintaining the inventory of same, responding to queries from the members regarding equipment, pricing and dealing with the equipment distributor. The recording of equipment sales will continue to be done by the bar staff who will provide a record of sales to the CEM.

If you are interested in this position, please contact Sonny Lapointe via email at rolland.lapointe@sympatico.ca

To View Board and AGM Minutes

You can see the Minutes of Board meetings and Annual General Meetings by logging onto the MCC website then clicking on Member's Home/Club Information/ Board Meeting – Minutes.

WATCH FOR THESE START OF THE SEASON SPECIAL EVENTS!

Sunday Socials at MCC

What: BYO Picnic Bocce Ball (sunshine) or Euchre (rain)

> When: 2 pm on Sundays Aug 25, Sept 8, 15, 22

Where: MCC property 5519 South River Dr., Manotick

MCC Special Events

What: Open House Wine and Beer sampling

When: 7 pm on Friday, Sept 27

Where: MCC property 5519 South River Dr., Manotick

Contact Kent Yuyitung 613-725-4358 or SpecialEvents.mcc@gmail.com

MCC Opening Spiel

What: It's the Trifecta Bocce, Euchre, and Curling

When: Saturday, Oct 5

Where: 5519 South River Dr., Manotick

Contact Claire Zahab 613-816-1051 or Claire.Zahab@gmail.com